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Dear Parents  
 
TǛnǕ koutou, kia ora koutou katoa 
 
Welcome back to school and Term 3. We have a very busy term of 
classroom learning and school events ahead. A parent calendar is 
included in this newsletter.  
 
Our first big whole school event of the term is the school cross 
country. Details of the event and organisation are outlined on page 3. 
Course maps are on the newsletter page of the school website. 
 
Parents of our five year olds may run with their child if they wish. We 
can also organise a senior to run with a child on request. 
 
We are making one change for 2018 by offering a ósupported runô 
option for those students who would prefer not to be running in a 
competitive event. We do encourage all students to be in the 
competitive house races but understand and recognise that 
competitive running is not for everyone. 
 
The óSupported Runô 
 
Students opting for the supported run will meet Mrs Jackson outside 
the office at 1.00 pm. As a group, they will órun / walkô Formby St to 
Beaumaris St, Railway Lane, Bell St before joining the finishing 
stages of the cross country course within the rugby grounds. The 
group will cross the finish line together.  
Parents are very welcome to join this group. Mrs Jackson will ómix 
upô the supported run e.g. ñLetôs run to the corner.ò ñSee if we can 
ófast walkô to the pre-school.ò ñTime for some stretches at this 
corner.ò etc. 
 
I will talk to students about the supported run on Monday and they 
will have the option of selecting this event before the end of the 
week. 
 
 
Wear Your House Colours Day ï Cross Country Friday 
 
In this newsletter is an information poster for the Friends of Outram 
School Quiz Night. 
 
For this fun fundraiser, FOS will be offering hampers as raffles. 
 
To fill the hampers, we will be running a óWear Your House 
Coloursô dress up day next Friday as part of our cross country day. 
House points will be awarded for all dressed up students and 
added to the overall cross country points. 
 
To dress up, we are asking students / families to donate one (or 
more) treat item to add to the hampers. Something nice and 
tempting that will make the hampers fabulous! 
 
Donated items can be handed to the class teachers on Friday 
morning or brought to the office. 
 
Thank you for your support; it will be fun to see how the students 
dress up for the day. 
 

 

23-27 July 
31 July 
1 August 
3 August 
7 August 
 
9 August 
15 August 
16 August 
24 August 
29 August 
30 August 
 
13 September 
14 September 
 
20 September 
21 September 
28 September 

Keeping Ourselves Safe 
Goal Setting Interviews 
Y7/8 Naseby Trip 
Outram Cross Country 
Otago Rippa Champs 
Y6 Information Evening 
Outram Speech Night 
Taieri Speech Night 
Taieri Cross Country 
FOS Quiz Night 
Y5/6 Mixed Netball Tourny 
Y7/8 Mixed Netball Tourny 
Ukelele Jam - Room 7 
Disco 
Flower Show 
Talent Quest 
School Photos 
CAPES Assemly 
Last Day Term 3 
 

 

School contact details: 

1 Beaumaris Street, Outram. 

P O Box 22, Outram 9062. 

Phone  03 486 1733 for all absences, 

ASC and office. 

  

Email:     office@outram.school.nz 

Web:       www.outram.school.nz 

 

 

BoT Parent Reps: 

Anette Harrex          486  1681 

Craig Brown              021 1915319 

Katrina Robertson     486 1944 

Ash Barron               486  2335 

Amelia Rogers          021 882853 

 

Friends of Outram School 

Sonya Aitken                486 2026 
 
 

mailto:office@outram.school.nz
http://www.outram.school.nz/


 
 
 
Term 3 Goal Setting Interviews 
A reminder, the Term 3 Goal Setting Interviews are being held next Tuesday, 31 July. 

If you have not yet made a booking, go to www.schoolinterviews.co.nz and enter the code 3qex8. 

You can also ring the school office and ask Carolyn to book a time for you. 
 
Kelly Sport 

 
On Monday, we had our first day of our Term 3 Kelly Sport Programme. This programme has Sophie 
from Kelly Sport working with each class, introducing new sport and physical education activities. 
While it is an opportunity for the students to try new activities, it is also professional learning for 
teachers. This programme has been made possible through the Otago Community Trust $for$ 
funding programme and use of Cook Book funds. We are very grateful for this support and look 
forward to working with Sophie and Kelly Sport over the term.   
 
I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at next Fridayôs cross country event.  
 
 
Nga mihi nui 

 
Jeremy Marshall 

Welcome to Outram School 

 
This week we welcomed our latest new entrants Ted, who joins big brothers Flynn, 
Macklyn & Harvey, and also Isla to Room 2.  We hope you both enjoy your time here at 
Outram School.   

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/


 
 

Outram School Cross Country 2018 
 
 

Date:  Friday 3rd August      
 
Venue: West Taieri Rugby Grounds 
 
Requirements:  
 

¶ Students will be representing their school house at the cross country. We encourage 
students to run in their school house colours.  

¶ Footwear suitable for running in wet and muddy conditions 

¶ A change of footwear for after their race 

¶ Warm clothing for before and after their race 

¶ Drink bottle 

¶ Any required personal medication e.g. inhalers 
 
Lunch: Lunch will be at school from 12:00 pm to 12.55 pm  
 
Parking: There should be plenty of parking at the rugby grounds. Use Formby St if the car 
park gets full.  
 
Spectator Area: Again this year, we are asking all spectators to stay off the rugby grounds 
and watch the races from the hard surface area at the end of the carpark. The start, finish 
line will be directly in front of you and you will have a good view of each races start and finish. 
 
The Courses: The course is designed so most of the track is dry. For Year 1 to Year 6, most 
of the course is grass with some compacted gravel pavement. Year 7 and 8 will also have 
some hard pavement and road running. The courses are for the most part flat. Links to the 
course maps and approximate distances are on the newsletter page of the school website. 
  
Programme: (Times are approximate) 
 
1:00pm - Leave Outram School and walk to clubrooms. 
 
1:05pm - Assemble and course briefing 
 
Y1 boys    1:10       Y1 girls    1:15 
Y2 boys    1:20       Y2 girls    1:25 
 
Y3 boys 1:30       Y3 girls 1:35 
Yr 4 boys    1.40       Yr 4 girls    1.45 
 
Yr 5 boys    1:50       Yr 5 girls    1:55 
Yr 6 boys    2:00       Yr 6 girls    2:05 
 
Yr 7 / 8 girls    2:10 
Yr 7 / 8 boys   2:20 
 
 
The first 6 students from each year group (boys/girls) will compete at the South Taieri 
Schools cross country held at West Taieri Rugby Grounds on Thursday 16th August. 
 
We encourage students to stay for the full event and support other runners and their house. If 
you wish to take your child home from the grounds please notify your childôs teacher. 

 



 

 
 
CƭȅōǳȅǎΣ CŀǊƳƭŀƴŘǎ /ƘƻƛŎŜǎΣ CŀǊƳ{ƻǳǊŎŜ wŜǿŀǊŘǎΣ {ƳŀǊǘ¢ǊŀŘŜ ±ƻǳŎƘŜǊǎ Χ 
Do you have award points which are about to expire? 
Dƻ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ǎǳǊŜ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƳΚ 
Would you consider using them to get something to donate to Friends of Outram School (FOS) to use as a 
raffle prize?  
FOS are always on the lookout for prizes and would very much welcome store vouchers, toys, houseware or 
anything else appropriate to offer as a prize for a school fundraiser.  
LǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎ ƭƛƪŜ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ Ǉǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŀƴŘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƻŎƪŜǘ ŀƴŘ 
would reduce the need to ask local businesses for donations each time we fundraise. 
Any contributions would be very gratefully received at the school office. 
Thanks, 

Friends of Outram School Committee  

 

 



 

School Notices 
Teacher Industrial Action 
As you may be aware, teachers & principals attending the recently held paid union meetings 

overwhelmingly voted to reject the Ministry of Educations offer on pay and conditions and to hold a 

three hour strike on Wednesday 15th August from 1 ä 4pm. 
 

Since this time, members have called for the industrial action to be extended to a full day.  We are 

currently voting on this now.   
 

Last night, the Board of Trustees resolved that Outram School will be closed for the period of 

industrial action, either for three hours or one day depending on the outcome of the c urrent member 

vote. 
 

Next week, we should be able to inform you if it is a three hour or one day strike.  Please mark the 

date, Wednesday 15th August and start thinking about care arrangements for your child/ren for this 

day.  Your support of the teachersé industrial action is appreciated. 

 

NETSAFE TIP OF THE WEEK  
 
This weeks tip around being safe online from Netsafe is around the ages for use of social media such as 
Instagram. Snapchat, Twitter, Facebook etc. If you sign your child up to an app as a 10 year old and put that 
their age as 13 you need to think about whether this is responsible. Think of this scenario.... 
Your child is 10 and you sign them up to Instagram and say their age is 13. As a 13 year old your child is 
approached by an unknown adult and begins chatting online with them believing that they are legally 16. BUT... 
in fact in 3 years time your child is 13 years old. Age restrictions are put in place as a safety measure 
 

WHAT ARE THE AGE RESTRICTIONS?   

Most social media platforms have an age restriction of 13. Think carefully about signing your child up on a social 
media platform if they are younger than the minimum age as they may not have developed the skills needed to deal 
with all that could go wrong on social media. Of course, if theyΩǊŜ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜ ƳƛƴƛƳǳƳ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ 
ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ honest with you about using an app or site, rather than doing it behind your back. This way, you can help 
them to stay safe online.  

If you would like to have a chat about being safe online then visiting https://www.netsafe.org.nz/ is a great resource.  

 

 

https://www.netsafe.org.nz/


   

ASSEMBLY TIME TABLE  
 

Term 3 , 2018 

     Week 3 ð 10 August      ð Room 4 

     Week 5 ð 24 August      ð Room 7 

 Week 7 ð 7 September  ð Room 6 

Week 9 ð 21 September ð CAPES  
 

 

Term Dates for 2018  
Term 1  

Tuesday 30 January ð Friday 13 April 

Term 2  
Monday 30 April ð Friday 6 July 

Term 3  
Monday 23 July ð Friday 28 September 

Term 4  
Monday 15 October ð Tuesday 18 

December 

 
_________________ 
 

FRIDAY LUNCH ORDERS 
 PLEASE NOTE: - IF YOU ARE 

ORDERING YOUR CHILD A LUNCH 

FROM MITCHELLS FAMILY 

FOODCENTRE FOR A FRIDAY, THE 

ORDER MUST BE IN BY THURSDAY AT 

THE LATEST.  Phone 486 1723. 
 

Community Oral Health Service 
0800 TALK TEETH (0800 825 583) or 0800 
ORAL HEALTH (0800 672 543 (free from 

cell phones) 
Please call us to update your contact details, 

change an appointment or to make an 
appointment.  You can find us under 

Community Oral Health Service in the White 
Pages. 

 

 

Fuel for Schools  
Fuel for Schools is a programme where 

people/businesses can nominate Outram School to earn 

points when they purchase bulk fuel supplies from 

Southfuels.  So if you get your fuel from Southfuels we 

would love you to nominate Outram School.  The 

points we earn enable us to choose a package which 

could be sporting equipment or technology.  

 

We would like to thank Sinclair Saw & Mower, Outram 

Contacting, Mining Construction Equipment Repairs Ltd 

& Riverview Trust who have already nominated us. 

 

We look forward to your support. 

 

 
SPORT 

 

Netball  
 

Draw for Saturday 28 July 

Outram Red      vs   Taieri Rays                  9.55am   Ct 4 

Outram Blue     vs    Abbotsford Sapphires  9.55am   Ct 2 

Outram Yellow vs    Elmgrove Stars            9.00am   Ct 3 

Outram Green  vs    Elmgrove Pink           12.30pm   Ct 3 

Outram Pink     vs    East Taieri Diamonds 11.45am   Ct 5 

 
 

Miniball  

 

Monday 30 July ð Y3/4 

Outram Stars       vs    Elmgrove Lakers           4.30pm 

Outram Breakers vs    Elmgrove Thunder        5.00pm 

Tuesday 31 July ð Y5/6 

Outram Nuggets  vs     East Taieri Slammers    5.00pm 

Outram Saints      vs     Fairfield Thunder         6.30pm 

Please check on the website: www.sporty.co.nz/taieriminiball 

 
 

Rugby 
Results from 7 July  
Yr 1 
West Taieri         12                    Brighton          12 
Pod Oliver Ferguson  
Yr 2 
West Taieri         11                   Taieri                 12 
Pod Lane Harris 
Yr 3 
West Taieri        20                    Green Island    60 
Pod Lee Sutherland 
Yr 4 
West Taieri        35                    Pirates              55 
Pod Jacob Sutherland  
U 10 
West Taieri        75                   Southern          25 
Pod Jakob Eaton  
U 12 
West Taieri        60                   Dunedin/AU    26 
Pod Whole team  

 

http://www.sporty.co.nz/taieriminiball


 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES  contõd 
 

 
Piano Lessons 

$85 per term 

After School ð at Outram School 

Enquiries Welcome -  phone Brenda a/h 489 3032 
 
Music Lessons 
Chris Glover ð guitar & piano ð 021 1317272 

email: chrisglvr79@gmail.com 

Regan Horrell ð drums ð 489 5230,    021 1850017 

email: regan.horrell@gmail.com 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

  

   
Athletics Otago Kids Cross Country 

Event 4 - 5th August 2018 
Memorial Park, Mosgiel 

Hosted by Athletics Taieri 
Check out details - Otago Athletic Website  

Register on-line at www.athleticsotago.co.nz 
   

 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations  
A huge congratulations to ex pupil 
aŀƭŀŎƘƛ .ǳǎŎƘƭ όaǊǎ .ǳǎŎƘƭΩǎ ǎƻƴύ  
18 years old, who got a phone call 
from New Zealand Hockey in the 
holidays asking him to get on a plane 
and come to India to join the Black 
Sticks Hockey Team. 
Malachi played 3 games in India and 
is looking forward to future games in 
the black shirt. 
Malachi only started playing hockey 
as a Year 7 at Outram School 8 years 
ago and has represented Otago & 
New Zealand in age group teams, 
and now he has hit the big time. 
We are all so proud of your 
achievements Malachi ς hard work 
does pay off. 

 

Doggy Doos 
It has been noted that there appears 
to be quite a lot of dog poop around 
the streets surrounding the school and 
the wider Outram area.  Please 
remember to clean up after your dog 
so as the children do not get it on their 
shoes etc.   Thank you. 
 
 

mailto:chrisglvr79@gmail.com
mailto:regan.horrell@gmail.com
http://www.athleticsotago.co.nz/


 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 


